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Graduate education was the special discussion topic for SOCED during its executive session on Friday, August 17th.  “Graduate STEM Education for the 21st Century: A Consensus Study Report of the National Academies of Science, Engineering and Medicine”, available at the National Academies website (www.nationalacademies.org/GradEd), and its recommendations for professional societies were considered. Strategies for supporting graduate students, faculty, and programs were identified. A task force consisting of SOCED members and other stakeholders will be established to identify competencies for graduate students in the chemical sciences in both Master’s and PhD programs through extensive consultation with community.  Coupled with the prior work of the ACS Presidential Commission on Graduate Education in the Chemical Sciences, there is opportunity to consider how ACS can play an even greater role in advancing 21st century graduate education in STEM, broadly, and in the chemical sciences, specifically. 
SOCED received updates on science education policy initiatives, including passage of the Career and Technical Education Act.  The committee will be considering revisions to the ACS Science Education Policy Statement, which expires in 2019.    
Recognizing the partnership that ACS has with the Museum of Science in Boston on the NSF-supported ChemAttitudes project, SOCED voted to partner with the Local Section Activities Committee and the Committee on Community Activities on a joint ChemAttitudes ChemLuminary Award for 2018 and 2019 activites related to the ChemAttitudes outreach kits.  
SOCED voted to dismiss the Task Force on ACS Guidelines and Recommendations for Teaching Middle and High School Chemistry. The Guidelines are available for download at: www.acs.org/mshsguidelines. 
SOCED thanks the leaders of ACS committees and divisions who responded to a questionnaire about educational activities and opportunities. Results from the questionnaire and consideration of strategic drivers will inform the Strategic Planning Retreat SOCED is holding in September.  Opportunities for increased collaboration with partners within ACS and across the scientific and educational communities will be discussed.
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